Chantalle Newell

From: Danny Muise

Sent: November 7, 2022 8:34 PM
To: Chantalle Newell

Subject: Fwd: funding request

Hi Chantalle

Could you add the following email as an attachment to the SAR food bank financial request please and thank you

Danny Muise - Warden
Councillor district 1
Municipality of Argyle
902-648-0070

Cel 902-746-8287

Begin forwarded message:

From: Alain Muise

Date: November 3, 2022 at 11:10:19 AM ADT
To: Danny Muise <DMuise@munargyle.com>
Cc:

Subject: funding request

Dear Warden Muise,

Our store, MB Sluice Properties Limited, AKA Carls store/Shoppe a Carl is working closely with MODA’s
senior safety coordinator to organize a food drive from our two facilities. So far, we have managed
$7,000 in $ donations from other businesses, and will be doing a donation weekend for those customers
willing to give food or cash to a worthy cause. The ‘fill the cruiser’ event shall occur at our store in
Tusket on November 19*", and likely at our Wedgeport location also.

We are requesting special consideration from the Municipality of the District of Argyle for support. We
would request $3,000 in funding for this one time event. | would request this type of support under
your policy provision for extraordinary events, and the donation would go towards the SAR/Wedgeport
food/fuel bank. Donations shall be payable to the SAR Social Committee, if it is in the interest of council
to join our team of corporate sponsors.



| acknowledge my conflict of interest in this request, being both the president of the company and CAO
of the municipality. However, the donation is in no way enriching myself or my company, rather it is
putting our collective effort to help those less fortunate, those who may struggle with the choice of
heat or food in these unique times. While there is perceived conflict, | would consider this to be the
work of both positions.

| will declare personal conflict of interest should this be brought to council for consideration, and you
may choose your best course of action here, | offer no suggestions to avoid any perceived influence
pandering.

Thank you for your continued support for the community and your efforts to provide services to the
municipality.

Sincerely,

Alain D. Muise, CPA, CA

President

MB Sluice Properties Limited.



